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Dear Parents/Carers, 
Welcome back to school for the start of the spring term; I hope that you and your children enjoyed the many Christmas events which were held, including concert performances, pantomimes, carol services and parties. 
I would like to take this opportunity to thank you all very much indeed for the very generous gifts and good wishes which you sent to the staff team, which were very much appreciated.
I have now returned to school on a phased return basis, following surgery, resuming full time from the week commencing 3rd February. I am very pleased to be back and would like to thank everyone within our school community for their kind messages and best wishes during my sickness absence.
Many interesting learning experiences have been planned for the spring term in both schools, including the Junior Choir’s visit to the Young Voices performance at the O2, a Safer Internet day, World Book Week during the first week of March, as well as Spring assemblies, which I know all of our children will enjoy. 
Our very supportive PTFA committee will also be organising some termly events, details of which will follow in due course.
As always, I would like to thank you for your support of the Rise Park Schools and to wish you a very happy and successful new year.
Carolyn Fox.                                 
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PTFA
Term Dates 2020
	Monday 20th January

9.15am

	Year 2 SATs Meeting 


	Friday 24th January

	O2 Young Voices Event

Junior Choir


	W/C 3rd February

	Mental Wellbeing Week

(both schools)

	Tuesday 11th February

	Safer Internet Day

	Monday 24th February
	INSET DAY

	W/C Monday 2nd March

	Book Week 

Author Visit Junior School

	Tuesday 3rd March

	Author Visit Infant School

	Thursday 5th March

	World Book Day


	Tuesday 17th March

	Infant Metropolitan Police Assemblies


	Thursday 19th March 

	Parents’ Evenings

	Friday 20th March
	PTFA Mothers’ Day stalls

Infant hall

	Monday 23rd March

	Parents’ Evenings

	Wednesday 25th March 

	Junior School Book Fair arrives


	Thursday 26th March 

	Reception Spring Assembly


	Saturday 28th March
	PTFA Film Night

	Thursday 2nd April

	TERM ENDS


	Friday 3rd April

	INSET DAY


		Easter Break 6th – 17th April

	SUMMER TERM

	
	Thursday 7th May

	POLLING DAY


	Friday 8th May
	May Bank Holiday

	Monday 11th May

	KS2 SATs week
KS1 SATs assessments commence


	Half Term 25th - 29th May
Monday 1st June

INSET DAY

W/C Monday 8th June

Year 1 Phonics testing

Year 6 Residential Visit to Stubbers

Year 4 Multiplication Tables Check (3 weeks)

Monday 15th June

Arts Week (both schools)

Saturday 27th June

PTFA Summer Fayre

Monday 29th June

Infant Sports Morning

Wednesday 1st July

Nursery Sports Morning

Monday 6th July

Junior Sports Morning

Tuesday 7th July

Infants Sports Morning Reserve

Thursday 9th July

Year 2 Concert 

Friday 10th July

Reports Out

Monday 13th July

Display Evenings 3.30 - 6.00pm (Nursery 3.45 – 5pm)

Tuesday 14th July

Junior Sports Morning Reserve

Wednesday 15th July

Year 6 Concerts 9.15 /2.15pm

Year 3 Transition meeting 6pm

Wednesday 22nd July

Year 6 Leavers’ Assembly 2.15pm

TERM ENDS




               N.B.  We return to school for the summer term on Monday 20th April 2020 at 8.45am.
Please visit our school websites at:
www.riseparkinfants.co.uk
www.risepark-jun.havering.sch.uk
for further school information.

Parentmail – Please ensure you keep your contact details up to date on your PMX Account. 

�


Multi-Use Games Area


We are very pleased to announce that our planning application for a multi- use sports pitch was approved by Havering Council on 19th December 2019.





This project will now be initiated with a view to all works being completed during the summer break, in preparation for its use by all pupils from September 2020.





We would like to thank you all for your patience during the application process for this very useful additional sports provision.











Bicycle Safety   �


If your child cycles to school could you please remind them of the following safety rules:


All bikes must be dismounted within the school site and safely stored in the correct areas


No misuse of the bikes (e.g. unsafe manoeuvres/wheelies) should occur around the residential area


All cyclists should take care when riding near any moving vehicles


Any consistent breaching of these rules may result in the right to use bicycles for travelling to/from school being withdrawn by the school from the pupils concerned.





SCHOOL CLOSURE DATES 


  


Please note that the schools will be closed for the following days:





Monday 24th February (INSET)





Friday 3rd April (INSET)





Thursday 7th May (Polling Day)





Friday 8th May 


(May Bank Holiday)





Monday 1st June (INSET)
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